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Dear Tom: 
        I hope this finds you in good spirits in the north country in 
December. Indiana has been cold but now it's unseasonably warm, 50 degrees 
and overcast. Presented below is my formal request for the $ 2000.00 budget 
increase. Is this an acceptable form for the request or do you prefer I 
submit it by U.S. mail using my consulting stationery? 
 
                        Seismic Re-Engineering of the Valdez Marine Terminal 
                                        Contract Number 556.07.0001 
 
        The total compensation for Contract No. 556.07.0001, equal to $ 
34,960.00 was based on the assumption that abundant geological information 
was available for the cut slopes at the VMT facility. It is common practice 
to obtain rock fracture data for use in the design of rock slope excavation 
and I assumed that these data had been obtained for the slopes in question 
before or during construction. Because of this, I assumed that Alyeska 
Company would make these data available to me in order to perform an 
independent assessment of the rock slope stability. However, during my first 
visit to Valdez and the VMT site, it became apparent that no detailed rock 
fracture data would be forthcoming from Alyeska for our analysis. In a 
somewhat similar project in North Carolina, my team was able to obtain a 
large quantity of rock fracture data that had already been collected on the 
project. On learning about this lack of available data, it became obvious to 
me that a detailed geologic field investigation of the VMT site would be 
necessary. To accomplish this need, I added another  field assistant to the 
investigation team to aid in data collection during the second visit to the 
site. Mr. Spencer Fairtax, an M.S. student, studying under my direction, was 
added to the team. The cost of his field activities, detailed below totaled 
$ 2541.67. This unanticipated cost was incurred due to the lack of rock 
fracture data for the site. During our five day field investigation at the 
site our three member team collected more than 300 strike and dip values on 
various rock fractures or discontinuities. 
        Based on this unanticipated increase in expenses related to the 
extra field studies, I am requesting that an additional $ 2000.00 be 
provided for the project. Costs for the three member team are shown first 
from which the portion required for the additional field member is 
determined. 
                                Extra Field Expenses Incurred for Spencer 
Fairfax 
                        Airfare                 $ 875.30

Page 1 of 2

12/18/2006file://C:\DOCUME~1\TKUCKE~1\LOCALS~1\Temp\eud66.htm

3-2 Attachment



                        Meals  587.81/3   S 145.37 
                        Lodging 1413/3    $ 471.00 
                        Student Stipend   $1000.00 
                                TOTAL      $ 2541.67 
 
 
                                                Very truly yours, 
 
                                                Terry R. West, Ph.D., P.E. 
                                                Geological and Engineering 
Consultant 
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